



IHTA MINUTES

July 21, 2020

ISRA Horse Camp Pavilion

Started at: 6:33 Attendance: Lea Burger, Nancy Simmonds, Mickey Dawson, Maggie VanDyken, Jennifer Ross, Chris Blievernicht, and Kristie Walls were present. Jenny Cook and Curt Walls also attended.

Treasurer's Report: Maggie gave the report – and our current balance is strong. Approved. Pending annual audit. We will ask a current member if they'd be willing to do the audit.

Merchandise Report: We will wait on decision on hoodies closer to Chili Cook Off.

Membership Report: Total active membership = 81; 140 total members. 22 new members.

Trevor: By Pass signs, Confidence Course Sign(s), Motion Lights Installed, Mailbox lowered? This is the last week of furlough, so we should be able to schedule our excavation work now. The new booth at the entrance is in place, manning it will depend on staff available.

**Absolutely no fireworks or late night music is allowed in the horse camp!! Ever.

Events:

Workbee – 2020 Fall or 2021 date TBD // Two new corrals with mat and aggregate (have 4 rolls mat)

FTR – Including early registrations, we cleared \$1,490 with 45 riders (last year was \$1,121 with 33 riders) Shirt sponsors was a great idea!! If we had been able to do games – we would have killed it!!

CCO - Will we be able to have it with current event rules? Questions will need to be answered closer to the event as the rules keep changing.

Old Business:

Eye bolts & bungees purchased to hang merchandise and Welcome banner. Installed.

Excavation on Confidence Course – waiting. Kristie will get the requirements to Cindy and get signed agreement of Covid rules back to Trevor & Michelle Coss.

Peak bridge removed, needs work. Will be addressed when we decide if there will be a fall work bee.

Gravel Grizzly is 3/4 done – March approved \$1,000, Spent pretty much all of that.

New Business:

Overlook & Picnic Area – tables are totally shot. Trevor will make replacement happen

New ByPass for erosion after Overlook is ribboned and old trail blocked off. Park staff intends to bench cut the “switch backs” and add aggregate to harden the surface; waiting on available man hours to accomplish this.

Annual Meeting will be our September meeting. At the pavilion.

Motion was made and passed to amend the By-Laws to allow for the annual meeting to be held regularly once per year, and no longer require it to be held in September. It will be open to discussion by the public at the August meeting.

Adjourned: 8:45